KEMERTON PARISH COUNCIL


The minutes of Kemerton Parish Council Meeting held at the Victoria Hall, Kemerton on Tuesday 6th July 2010. 

PRESENT
Mr G Long (Chairman), Mr P James, Sir D Logan and Cllr Walker. 

IN ATTENDANCE      
Ms J Shields (Clerk).
Two items were raised by residents, Mr. R Ham and Mr. T. Combs, during the pre-meeting period during which non-Council members are invited to give their views and question the Council on issues on the Agenda. 
These were:
· When will Baylis Road be resurfaced?


Clerk to contact County Councillor and Highways.

· Speeding through Kemerton.  
Clerk to contact PC Shepherd and CSO Simon Williams.  The Council has explored various means of traffic calming. So far, none of these seem both practical in terms of acquisition and management and acceptable to the majority of parishioners.  The Council is monitoring the progress of a VAS in other villages, and will remain actively engaged with this issue, which is a matter of concern to many residents 

· Update of Action points from the Parish Plan.

Many of the points have been dealt with. However, the Plan will be on the agenda of the next meeting.
1. Apologies For Absence.

Apologies were accepted from Cllrs Mr A Darby OBE, Ms C Allen and Mr J Van den Broek. 

2. Declaration Of Interests.

Councillors were reminded to update their register of interest and to declare any personal or prejudicial interest in items on the agenda and their nature.

3. To Consider The Adoption Of The Minutes Of The Meeting Held On 4th May 2010.

The minutes, with an alteration to the name of the hall, were signed as a true record

4. County Councillor. 
Not present. Clerk to ask the Councillor to attend the next meeting.

5. District Councillor.
Planning.

The three South Worcestershire authorities will continue to produce the Joint Core Strategy but will now no longer be required to find sites for the number of houses proposed in the Regional Spatial Strategy.  The leaders of the three councils have sent a circular letter to Parish Councils about this.  The process is likely to be delayed somewhat but it is still hoped to bring forward new preferred housing options before the council elections next May.  Officers are now considering the responses to the Site Allocations DPD consultation and will put forward proposals for each Category 1, 2 and 3 village.  They will take account of adopted Parish Plans and Village Design statements, but will also consider those in progress but not finally approved.  

Wychavon is considering how it is to meet the cuts in government spending targets for future years. The Chairman hopes to be able to bring the PC up to date at its next meeting. 

6. To Approve The Parish Council Accounts.

The Council approved the audited accounts. The Chairman of the meeting and the Clerk signed the appropriate form.

7. To Review The Risk Register.

The council reviewed the register and it was changed accordingly, Clerk will represent at the next meeting.  
8. To Consider The Relocation Of The Victoria Hall.
The Council did not think it appropriate to take a substantive view on this issue. It considered that the feasibility of a move was constrained by lack of available land and funds.  It also noted that the Hall was the responsibility of its trustees and not of the Parish Council. However Mr Combs kindly volunteered to assist the Council in pursuing this matter further.
9. Progress Reports For Information.
a) Clerk.
Communication had been received from the County Council Senior Mapping Office regarding the status of Jobs Lane. Clerk to investigate further.

b) Lengthsman.
The Lengthsman had reported several items to Highways.

c) Village Design Statement Group.
No new volunteers had been forthcoming to help with the VDS although the Group expects to be in a position to present a complete draft to the village in early autumn, for subsequent submission to the District Council.  Cllr Logan had attended a meeting organised by the District Council on the production of Village Plans and VDS.
10. Correspondence For Information. 

The Council agreed that the Parish Plan should be submitted to the District Council.
The Council agreed not to respond to the Worcestershire Children’s and Young People’s Plan.

Councillors are happy with the Worcestershire Hub. However the Clerk would like a more direct contact with the Highways Department.

11. Review of Worcestershire County Council Winter Services 2010/2011.

The Council agreed for the Clerk to reply as follows:
· Areas of particular problems in severe weather.

Junction of Kinsham Lane, High Street and Bredon Road.

Hill Road above Dafferns Orchard.

· Location of additional grit bins.

Junction of Kinsham Lane, High Street and Bredon Road.

Hill Road above Dafferns Orchard.

· The Lengthsman would monitor grit bin stock.

· Areas to be cleared by snow plough:
Upper part of Castle Hill Road.

Kinsham Lane.

· Kemerton Estates and Mr Hussell would be contacted to see if they would assist with snow clearance and the storing of grit.
· The Lengthsman would be available to help out in cases of severe weather.

12. Invoices To Be Paid.

The following payments were approved by the Council:

Lengthsman £520.00, C W Hygiene £9.87, Clerk’s Expenses £44.24 and HMRC £89.40.
The invoice for Bredon Hill Conservation Group for £61.20, included one item already paid and another for which payment might not be appropriate.  Cllr Long to investigate.
13. Planning. 

The Parish Council agreed to approve the following applications:-
a) W/10/01500/PP Lindum House, High Street, Kemerton.  Orangery.

b) W/10/00391/AC  Kemerton Court, Back Lane, Kemerton.  Closure of gateway and insertion of new gateway.  
14. To Consider Refurbishment of Bench near St Nicholas Church.

The Council agreed for Cllr Long to investigate. 
15. Items For Future Agenda.

Relocation of the Parish Council Notice Board.  
Update on Action Plan.

16. Date of Next Meeting.

Tuesday 7th September 2010.

Cllr Logan gave his apologies.

